
CHAMBER OF THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS 
YANKTON, SOUTH DAKOTA 

MAY 28, 2024 
 

The work session of the Yankton City Commission was called to order by Mayor Schramm at 6:00 
p.m. 
Roll Call: Present: Commissioners Benson, Carda, Hunhoff, Miner, Moser, Villanueva, Webber, and 
Mayor Schramm. City Manager Leon, City Attorney Den Herder, and Finance Officer Yardley were 
also present. Absent: Commissioner Brunick. Quorum present. 
 
There were no public appearances at that time. 
 
City Manager Leon led a discussion of 2025 budget considerations diving into 3rd penny sales tax 
(known as BBB), outside agencies, special appropriations, sales tax rebates, Gehl Drive TID, and 
Mead TID. General commission discussion ensued with various questions and staff responses. Citizens 
Brian Bertsch and Charlie Gross also questioned certain items. The City Manager reminded the City 
Commission that the current budget philosophy is conservative with expenditures on the higher side 
and revenues on the lower side due to unforeseen circumstances, such as last December’s sales tax 
adjustment of ($341,500). No official action was taken at that time. 
 
Action 24-155 
Moved by Commissioner Moser, seconded by Commissioner Villanueva, to adjourn at 6:52 p.m. All 
present voted aye; motion carried, 8-0. 
 

 
 
 

                
              Mason Schramm, Mayor     

 
                       

 
ATTEST:                                                     
  Lisa Yardley, Finance Officer 
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